
 
An Informational Meeting of the Town Board of the Town of Lima, County of 
Livingston and the State of New York was held at the Town Hall, 7329 East Main 
Street, Lima, New York, on the 30th day of January 2024 at 7:30 P.M. Notice was 
printed in the Mendon-Honeoye Falls-Lima Sentinel.  
 
Lima Town Board: Supervisor Michael Falk, Councilperson Bill Carey, 
Councilperson Mark Petroski, Councilperson Ron Blodgett, Councilperson 
Steve Werner; Town Clerk Jennifer Heim, Town Attorney Jim Campbell, 
Highway Superintendent John Sokolofsky, Town Engineer Eric Weis  
 
Lima Village Board:  Mayor John Skiptunas, Trustee Brian Smith, Trustee John 
Wadach, Trustee Carolyn Fleming 
 
Agricultural Advisory Committee:  Chairman Mike Neenan, Tom Simpson, Ed 
Blodgett, Jr., Lee DeKramer, Ron Gruschow, Mark Krieger  
 
Avon Town Board:  Supervisor Dave LeFeber, Councilperson Paul Drozdziel, 
Councilperson Tom Mairs, Councilperson James Harrington, Councilperson 
Malachy Coyne 
 
LCWSA: Jason Molino Executive Director  
 
Lima Fire Department:  Steve Mc Grath Fire Chief  
 
Guest(s):  See attached sheets below. 

 
Supervisor Falk called the meeting to order at 7:30 P.M., with the Pledge to  
the Flag. 
 
A workshop to discuss one or more possible water improvement projects 
within the Town of Lima was held.   
 
Jason Molino, Executive Director, of Livingston County Water and Sewer 
Authority discussed the below handout and open the floor for all to discuss. 
 
There was significant discussion about the previous failed water project, as 
well as discussion about what a process could look like for exploring a future 
project.  Speakers shared concerns about the process for moving forward with 



a different project and parties both in support of and against moving forward 
with a new project were heard. 
 
Mayor Skiptunas of the Village of Lima stated that the Village Board would be 
interested in considering any reasonable opportunity which would result in 
savings to Village residents related to water and which may provide a more 
stable rate structure. 
 
Supervisor LeFeber from the Town of Avon indicated that his full town board 
is present and that they properly published notice of attendance at the 
meeting.  Supervisor LeFeber explained that the Town of Avon is present to 
listen to and observe the discussion as to whether there might be a future 
possibility of a regional water project between the Town of Lima, Village of 
Lima and the Town of Avon.  The Town of Avon has long-term concerns that 
its customers on the east side of the Town are served by only one 
transmission main that crosses under NYS 390 and that such main is aging.   If 
a break or other problem occurs on the east side of the Town of Avon’s service 
area, it is likely that water service to much of the east side will be impacted.  If 
there is a possible future joint water project that would allow a redundant 
source of water for the Town of Avon to serve its customers east of 390, the 
Town of Avon would be interested in supporting a possible intermunicipal 
project that might benefit all parties.   
 
There is a link under the minutes to listen to the meeting.  
 
No Action Taken. 
 
Meeting ended at 9:17PM 
 
 



 



 



 
 





 
 



 



 
 
 



 
 
 



 


